November 22, 1943

Col. W. L. McMorris, University of Kansas.

Dear Colonel McMorris:

Frank Herron Smith who is in charge of the relations for the Methodist Church on the Pacific Coast and a visitor at Rotary some few weeks ago, asked me to have you read page 3. Please return it to me. I am just doing the job as asked of me, and I will talk to you later about it.

Congratulations, Colonel, on the wonderful showing of the ASTP boys in basketball. They really rode over us in true Army style, vigorous and aggressive. We may want to meet your boys a little later in the year when we are at our full strength after we get our boys from the football team. What do you think about it?

Very sincerely yours,

Forrest C. Allen

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Enc.

1. As to Page "3" l'el still toke vonillahe may have "Sake" if he likes it.

2. Yep - about three of those a 57P

lads know what a boshelball is

suffered to do. O.K. for another

fivlei - you name the date man